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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Congratulations to: 

 Rural Fire Service Cadets. Again they have been outstanding in 

their competition results and in the way they conducted 

themselves at the 2012 NSW RFS State Championships at Port 

Stephens on 14th – 16th September. The team included: Kyle 

Ireland, Shaun Bawden, James Petty, Christopher Lewin, Terry 

Watson and Sabrina Meurs.   The certificates won are further on 

in the newsletter and the associated trophies are on display in 

the Front Office for public viewing. 

 The Cattle Parading Team who competed at 

the Melbourne Show on the 21st – 25th 

September. The students conducted themselves in a very 

professional manner. The Team included Billie-Joe Carberry, 

Harrison Daley, Joseph Carberry, Miles Hunt, Tiffany Smart, and 

Amelia French. A more detailed account and photos of the 

team’s achievements are in another report. 

A very big THANK YOU to those businesses and volunteers that have 

supported our students in these activities. Without your support, such 

activities may not have the success and positive results for these 

students and the whole student body. The confidence, and pride that 

these students display is inspiring to others within the school which 

supports the continuation of student enthusiasm and participation.   

The dedication of Dale Chadwick, is also integral to the success of 

these programs, Thank you Dale. 

Higher School Certificate Exams  

Year 12 students began these exams on Monday 15th with the English 

Standard and Advanced paper and will end on Thursday 8th November 

with Visual Arts. Students have generally been happy so far with the 

exams and the opportunity they have been given 

through the papers to demonstrate their 

learning.  

Good luck for the rest of the exams Year 12!! 

 

Friday, 19 October 2012 
 

Gundagai High School 
PO Box 107 

157 Hanley Street 

GUNDAGAI  NSW  2722 

Phone: 6944 1233 

Fax: 6944 2180 

 
Email: 

gundagai-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: 
www.gundagai-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

Principal:  Jennifer Miggins 

DATES FROM THE CALENDAR: 
 

 
 Thursday 25

th
 Oct–Saturday 27

th
 Oct 

P&C street stall 

 Monday 5
th

 – Friday 9
th

 November  
7-10 exam week  

 Monday 12
th

 Nov - Yr12 Formal 6pm 
at Gundagai District Services Club 

 Tuesday 13
th

 Nov – Wednesday 14
th

 
ESSA 

 Monday 19 November  
P&C meeting  

 Tuesday 4
th

 Dec – 7
th

 December       
Year 10 Camp till 7

th
 Dec 

 Tuesday 4
th

 Dec  
Year 6 Parent evening 

 Wednesday 5
th

 Dec  
Year 6 Orientation Day 

 Friday 14
th

 December  
Presentation Day 

 Wednesday 19
th

 December  
Students Last Day 

 Thursday 20
th

 December  
Staff Last day (SDD) 
 

 

mailto:gundagai-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.gundagai-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Year 11 Preliminary Reports 

The end of the Preliminary course Reports were handed out to students on Tuesday. Students should 

consider the comments made by teachers regarding changes that could be made in order to improve 

their learning. The Year 12 courses have begun this term so it is important to implement any changes to 

study habits, organisation or commitment to learning in order to be successful in your HSC exams. 

Junior Exams 

These exams are in Week 5 for students in Years 7 to 10, it is therefore important to ask these teachers 

about study techniques, and revision exercises. Students have been given their exam timetables. 

 

Jennifer Miggins 

Principal  

 

 

 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

TAFE open days 

One of the best ways to find out more about what TAFE NSW offers is to go to an open day.   They’re a 

great way to check out the campus and facilities, and give you the opportunity to talk to teachers and other 

staff.  

Go to:  https://www.tafensw.edu.au/about/calendar/event-2012_institutes_open_days.html#.UFKUA655eRW 

Year 7 – 10 Exams. 

All junior students will have exams during week 5 of this term, starting Monday 5th November. Students 

received their exam timetable in class on Thursday 18th October and can also view a copy on their emails. 

Planning a future 

The myfuture career information service helps young people make career decisions and plan career 

pathways. It provides inside information on occupations and industries, offers details on courses and 

advice on how to get a job or start a business.  

Go to: http://www.myfuture.edu.au/en.aspx  

MP3 players and hearing loss 

If your child can’t hear you talking when they’re listening to their MP3 player, then their music is up too 

loud. Find out what you can do to help protect your child’s hearing. 

Go to: http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/mp3-players-and-hearing-loss 

 

 

 

https://www.tafensw.edu.au/about/calendar/event-2012_institutes_open_days.html#.UFKUA655eRW
http://www.myfuture.edu.au/en.aspx
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/mp3-players-and-hearing-loss
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Trades for girls 

AUSGRID, with the support of Women NSW, is running a work experience week for high school-aged girls 

who may be interested in taking up a trade. The week is open to young women 15 years of age or older, 

currently enrolled in school or TAFE and who want to try their hand at an electrical trade. Go to: 

http://www.women.nsw.gov.au/news/items/ausgrid_joins_campaign_to_boost_the_number_of_women_in_trades 

Simon Bridgeman 
Deputy Principal 
 
 

 

 

 

The Gundagai High School P&C street stall will be held on Thursday 25th, Friday 26th and Saturday 27th 
October 2012. 

The P&C is busy planning for this major fundraising activity. 

To gather items for the hampers please bring the following goods to Roll Call on/before Wednesday 24th 
October. 

 

Years 7 – Cleaning items (laundry, bathroom, kitchen) eg sponges, 
gloves, cleaners, detergent, buckets, tissues, paper towels etc 

 

 

Year 8 – Kitchen pantry items – food items such as soups, cans, flour, spices, rice, 
pasta, breakfast cereals etc  

 
 

Years 9 & 10 – Snacks – biscuits, chips, lollies, nuts etc  

 

Years 11 – Garden /Outdoor items – seeds, bulbs, gardening gloves, pegs, etc  

 

                         Please check hamper items are “in date”. 

We need helpers to sit on the stall.  If you can spare an hour on either of the 2 ½ days please phone Lynda 
Petty 6944 9232 or Carmel Lemon 0418 432 654 so a roster can be drawn up. 
 

Donations of cakes and slices along with saleable produce would be greatly appreciated.  If you can please 
deliver your labelled home-baked goodies directly to the stall which will be at the Newsagents.            

 A sausage sizzle will operate at Woolworths on the Saturday morning. 

Your support for this fundraiser will be appreciated.  

http://www.women.nsw.gov.au/news/items/ausgrid_joins_campaign_to_boost_the_number_of_women_in_trades
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MATHS NEWS 

Examinations 

Students are reminded that the Yearly Examinations are to be held in Week 5 of this term. This now only 

allows 2 weeks for revision and the examinations may cover any work completed during the year. Students 

should begin to revise concepts now, in order to be prepared for these examinations.  

Equipment 

Students should ensure that they have the correct equipment in class in order to assist their learning. This 

includes a ruler and calculator. If possible a scientific calculator should be used. In particular, students 

should ensure that they have the correct equipment, including a calculator, for the Semester Examination. 

 

 
 

Requesting expressions of interest for Lockers. 

The Gundagai High School P&C are currently trying to determine whether they need to purchase any new 

lockers for the coming year. 

If you are interested in your Year 7 – 2013 student hiring a locker for their private use at $60.00 per year, 

please phone Lynda Petty, P&C Vice President on 6944 9232 or lyndapetty@bigpond.com   Thank you. 

 

 

SRC MOBILE PHONE RECYCLING PROJECT 

A reminder that mobile phone recycling boxes have been 

placed around town to collect those unwanted, pesky 

mobile phones. We are asking students, their families and 

the community to drop your unwanted or unused mobile 

phones into these boxes so that the phones can be recycled 

for reuse. Each handset is restored to factory condition and 

all sim card and memory cards are destroyed. Any phones 

that are beyond repair will be broken down into their 

different parts and recycled by Australian licensed recyclers.  

Not only does this project assist with reducing over use of non-renewable resources but it also generates a 

small amount of financial benefit for the SRC. Please no rechargers. 

Mobile phones can be dropped into the boxes at Gundagai High’s front office, the Town Library and the 

Gundagai Newsagency. 

Sabrina Meurs – SRC Publicity Officer 

mailto:lyndapetty@bigpond.com
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Year 8Y Technology students have been studying plant propagation techniques as well as native plants and 

their use in garden design. This was the lead up to assist them to establish a small native garden within the 

school. This is the second project completed by a Year 8 Technology class.  

The class was required to draw a scale map, research plant growth habits, soil requirements and basic 

budgeting. Students prepared the site and constructed a retaining wall. Students were given a budget and 

had to produce a design plan on their scale map of the area along with a costing for plants required. Work, 

Health and Safety considerations were also addressed as students progressed through the exercise. 

The finishing touches were added on Monday 3rd September with the mulch laid down to conserve 

moisture and keep soil temperature as constant as possible. 

Dale Chadwick 

Agriculture Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Canteen’s  National Bandanna Day 

 

Canteen is an organisation for young people living with cancer. They 

raise funds by holding a ‘Bandanna Day’ each year, with this year’s 
being held on Friday, 26th October. 

Ms Thake from the English faculty will be selling the bandannas and 
pens this year. Bandannas are $4 and pens $3. 

        Give your support to this worthy cause and go and see Ms Thake. 

 

Year 8 Technology class with the finished garden. Students building the retaining wall. 
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Tiffany Smart exhibiting the 2nd placed ‘Smiley’. 

 

Billie-Joe Carberry after being awarded her 

4th place ribbon. 

L to R: Joseph Carberry and Harrison Daley display the 

skills which gained them 5th and 4th place respectively. 

 

Commitment by Gundagai High Agriculture Students Leads to Success  
at Royal Melbourne Show. 

Four Agriculture students from Gundagai High 

School have won individual Parader ribbons at 

the 2012 Royal Melbourne Show. Billie-Joe 

Carberry (Year 9) and Harrison Daley (Year 7) 

were both placed 4th for their age group from 25 

other competitors from across Victoria and New 

South Wales. Joseph Carberry (Year 7) and Miles 

Hunt (Year 10) were placed fifth in their 

respective age groups. “This was the most 

successful individual results by members of 

Gundagai High’s Show Team in the past 18 years 

of showing stock in Melbourne. It is especially 

significant as it was the first major show for Miles, Harrison and Joseph’ said Agriculture Teacher Dale 

Chadwick. “The 4 students are another example of what can be achieved by those individuals who are 

willing to have a go and who put in the time and 

effort to achieve their goals. The student’s only real 

opportunity to practice was at lunchtimes and after 

school”. 

Four steers were prepared by students for Melbourne 

and ‘Smiley’ an Angus  steer bred  from a Gundagai 

High cow by a bull loaned to the school by Bill and 

Shauna Graham of Bongongo Angus was placed 2nd on 

the hoof in its Heavy Domestic  Class.   This steer 

proved to be overdone and lost 12 valuable points 

due to excess fat cover otherwise it would have 

placed 2nd in the carcase as well. Our highest scoring 

steer was ‘AbF’ which was donated by Gary Williamson and Paul Ferry of Abingdon Station which scored 

82.5 points, just 10 points behind the Grand Champion winner. The other two steers also suffered from 

being overdone and so did not feature highly in 

the carcase competition. 

 The Show Team travelled to Melbourne on 

Friday the 21st September to exhibit the 4 

animals they had prepared for the Beef Carcase 

competition. The show was held over the 2 days 

of the 22nd to the 23rd with Parader competitions 

on the Sunday and steer judging on the Saturday. 

Accompanying the team were teachers Veronica 

Thake and Dale Chadwick their Agriculture 

Teacher.  
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The Melbourne Show Team 2012  

L to R: Tiffany Smart, Harrison Daley, Miles Hunt, Amelia French, Billie-Joe and 

Joseph Carberry. 

 

Miles Hunt was placed 5th in his age in the  

Parader competition. 

 

The students on the trip conducted themselves in 

a professional manner and were a credit to their 

families and the school.  

“The success of the School Show Team is 

dependent on the continued generosity and 

support of the local rural community. I would like 

to express my thanks and appreciation to Jamie & 

David Elworthy of Tarrabandra who continually 

donate hay and grain. Thanks also to Gary 

Williamson and Paul Ferry of Abingdon Station 

for donating another steer and Bill Bell who 

donated hay. I would like to especially thank Bill 

and Shauna Graham of Bongongo Angus for their continued support of our Agriculture program with the 

loan of one of their bulls each year. I wish to also recognise and thank for their ongoing support, Abb and 

Jim at McAlister Saunderson and Stubbs who sponsor our banners and team jackets and Bill and Tony 

Barton at Gundagai Meat Processors for their donation towards the teams expenses. Thank you also to 

English teacher Veronica Thake who gave up some of her school holidays to assist at the Melbourne Show”.  

Dale Chadwick  

Agriculture Teacher 
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On Friday 7th September all Year 7 Language students enjoyed a lesson taste-testing French food. They 

sampled both sweet and savoury dishes including crepes, croissants and macarons. The students enjoyed 

trialling different cuisine and learning the history of the different foods. 

Merran Carr 
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SRC Report 

The SRC is currently looking at running another disco towards the end of this term.  

A date is yet to be confirmed but it’s to be held sometime after exams have finished. In future the SRC is looking at 

holding two discos a year from 7-10pm. 

A $100 donation has been giving to Camp Quality on behalf of the school. This donation came from the money raised 

from the last disco and the BBQ held on the Year 9 & 10 Welfare Day in Term 2. 

At previous meetings, the SRC has been looking at placing Recycling Bins within the school. These we hope will 

promote recycling not only within the school but also the community. A letter has been written to the Gundagai 

Shire Council to assist us in the process of gaining Recycle Bins for the school. 

SRC members Harry Lemon, Adam Daley, Danian Makeham and Michala Foster are attending the Grip Leadership 

Day on 1st November. The Grip Leadership Day is a program that includes plenary sessions and electives including 

presentations, activities, discussions and leadership games, to help school leaders to develop their skills and become 

successful within the school. Some Sessions happening on the day are: How to give a Motivational Speech, How 

students can run Successful Events, Information Technology Forum and How to Minimise Conflict and Create a 

Positive Culture. These sessions will build our school leaders and will help them become successful within the school. 

Recently the SRC had to vote for the 2013 District SRC Representatives for GHS. Our current representatives are Kate 

Hawthorne, Holly Ingold and Michaela Foster, but as Kate and Michaela are now moving onto Year 12, they are no 

longer eligible. District SRC is said to be like our normal SRC meetings but more formal and on a ‘larger scale’. A 

conference every year is held at Lake Hume Resort where representatives from each school within the Riverina come 

together and share their ideas and develop skills and techniques on how to improve their roles within schools. The 2 

new delegates are Terry Watson (Yr. 10) and Joseph Carberry (Yr.7). 

Sabrina Meurs 

Publicity Officer, Year 9 - SRC Representative    
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